
San Bernardino City Unified School District 
           MINUTES 

Minutes of a Special Meeting of the Board of Education ADOPTED 
           6/17/08 

Community Room 
Board of Education Building 

777 North F Street 
San Bernardino, California 

 
May 13, 2008 5:30 p.m. 
 
Present: President Teresa Parra; Vice President Danny Tillman; Board Members Louise Ayala, 
Judi Penman, and Lynda Savage; Superintendent Arturo Delgado; Deputy Superintendent Judy 
White; Assistant Superintendents Mel Albiso, Narciso Cardona, Dayton Gilleland, Mohammad 
Islam, Yolanda Ortega, John Peukert, Paul Shirk, and Harold Vollkommer; and Superintendent’s 
Assistant Mary Beth Gosnell.  Minutes recorded by Administrative Assistant Jennifer Owens. 
 
Absent:  Board Members Marlin Brown and Elsa Valdez 
 
 SESSION ONE - Opening 
 
1.0 - Opening 
 
1.1 - Call to Order 
 
President Parra called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
1.2 - Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag 
 
The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of 
America. 
 

SESSION TWO - Special Presentations 
 
2.0 - Special Presentations 
 
2.1 - Board of Education Crystal Apple Awards 
 
The Board of Education honors 10 employees every year for outstanding service to the District 
and its students.  The following employees received Crystal Apple Awards: 
 
Debbie Bordeaux, Lankershim Elementary 
Patricia Boyd, Bonnie Oehl Elementary 
Ruby Cortinas, Anderson School 
Tim DeLand, Facilities Management 
Gene Fortajada, Accounting Services 

Myrtle Foster, San Andreas High School 
Susan Lucey, Arroyo Valley High School 
Delilah Nunez, Communications 
Tracy Talamantes, Jones Elementary 
Sandra Walsh, Shandin Hills Middle School 
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2.2 - Duncan Webb Awards 
 
Each year, the combined Rotary Clubs of San Bernardino sponsor the Duncan Webb Awards to 
honor outstanding teachers of character education.  The Board recognized the following finalists 
and winner. 
 

Winner 
 

Susie Dryden, Hillside Elementary School 
 

Finalists 
 
Danielle Culbertson, Emmerton Elementary 
Roger Flores, Palm Avenue Elementary 

 
Euridici Johnson, Cole Elementary 
Erin Freeman, King Middle School 

 
2.3 - Recognition of 25- and 35-Year Service Awards to Employees 
 
Every year, the District recognizes employees celebrating their 25th and 35th years of service to 
the District.  This year, 22 employees mark their 25th year with the District.  They received 
Certificates of Service and Cross pens. 
 
Frances Armenta, Adult School 
Jewell Borsuk, Del Rosa Elementary 
Annette Brewer, Nutrition Services 
Marina Calderilla, Roosevelt Elementary 
Idalia Chishiki, Belvedere Elementary 
Kim Emery, Lankershim Elementary 
Lupe Gomez, Del Rosa Elementary 
Frank Hernandez, San Andreas High 
Helen Jackson-Moore, Harmon School 
Joseph Lombardo, Building Services 
Rosa Murrell, San Bernardino High 

Leticia Murrieta, Lincoln Elementary 
Jane Palhegyi, San Bernardino High 
Alvina Pawlik, Jones Elementary 
John Peukert, Nutrition Services 
Sandra Plavin, Adult School 
Josefina Quezada, Arroyo Valley High 
Carrie Richter-Jung, Marshall Elementary 
Sherry Schulz, Alternative Learning Center 
Corine Simental, San Andreas High 
Norma Tamayo, Monterey Elementary 
Thuc Widgeon, English Learners 

 
Eight employees received 35-year Certificates of Service and silver trays.  We congratulate these 
District employees who have provided long service to our community in reaching these 
anniversary milestones.  
 
Regina Beamon, Lincoln Elementary 
Pamela Cochran, Del Vallejo Middle 
Rebecca Gonzales, Alternative Learning 
     Center 
Robert Kiesel, Building Services 

Robert Leon, Building Services 
Alma Pasillas, Lincoln Elementary 
Renate Santiago, Marshall Elementary 
Sharon Spencer, Warm Springs Elementary 
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2.4 - Recognition of 2007-2008 Retirees 
 
The Board of Education recognized the 95 certificated and classified employees who are retiring.  
Each retiree received a plaque honoring them for their service to the District.  Over their years of 
employment, they have made many contributions to the District and its students, and we thank 
them for making a difference.   
 
Rebecca Almanza, Pacific High 
Frances Armenta, Adult School 
Bernard Bailey, Salinas Elementary 
William Bickley, North Verdemont 
Elementary 
Carolyn Bly-McIntosh, Adult School 
Catherine Boeck, Cole Elementary 
Julia Bond, Fairfax Elementary 
Darlene Boren, Nutrition Services 
Patricia Boyd, Oehl Elementary 
Catherine Bromilow, Salinas Elementary 
Linda Cadena, Allred Center 
Daniel Camphuis, San Andreas High 
Alice Carisch, San Gorgonio High 
Stephanie Cereceres, Chavez Middle 
Mary Christelman, Palm Avenue Elementary 
Joyce Cones, Barton Elementary 
David Craft Building Services 
Lucille Croy, Barton Elementary 
Gary Dehrer, Adult School 
Sylvia Dehrer, San Gorgonio High 
Pamela Dortch Winn, Lankershim Elementary 
Lana Doyle, Career Education 
Georgia Emrick, Kendall Elementary 
Jesus Favela, Mt. Vernon Elementary 
Linda Fisher, Chavez Middle 
Janet Fitzgerald, Parkside Elementary 
Frank Forsey, Cole Elementary 
Linda Foster, Kimbark Elementary 
Frances Fox, Golden Valley Middle 
Robert Frey, Lincoln Elementary 
Margaret Fromm, Nutrition Services 
Charles Galland, Hillside Elementary 
Maria Gallardo, Allred Center 
Rose Garcia, Emmerton Elementary 
Edward Hanlon, Newmark Elementary 
Patricia Havens, E. Neal Roberts Elementary 

Connie Hobbs, E. Neal Roberts Elementary 
Donald Jessup, Highland-Pacific Elementary 
Anne Johnson-Curtis, Emmerton Elementary 
Janice Jordan, Jones Elementary 
Joseph Kaempfer, San Bernardino High 
Gerald Kasinski, Davidson Elementary 
Scott Kay, Arroyo Valley High 
Carleen Kelley, San Gorgonio High 
Linda Kennett, Kendall Elementary 
Barbara Kimball, Newmark Elementary 
Linda King, Muscoy Elementary 
Joanna Koon, North Park Elementary 
Suzan Krieger, San Gorgonio High 
Judith Lanclos, Golden Valley Middle 
Enio Lezcano, San Gorgonio High 
Geraldine Longfellow, Career Education 
Susan Loversky, San Gorgonio High 
Alma Lucas, Belvedere Elementary 
Sharon MacGillivray, Thompson Elementary 
Timothy Martin, Fine Arts 
Nellie Martinez, Salinas Elementary 
Henry Metternich, Arroyo Valley High 
Alice Molloy, Nutrition Services 
Jose Montoya, Riley Elementary 
Kate Morales, San Gorgonio High 
James Muller, Adult School 
Linda Newman, Oehl Elementary 
Amy Noonan, Chavez Middle 
Manuel Olivarez, Lankershim Elementary 
Erlinda Ortega, Arrowhead Elementary 
Cynthia Overholt, Inghram Elementary 
Virginia Owen, Preschool Central 
James Pastor, Adult School 
Colleen Petersen, Alessandro Elementary 
Sandra Plavin, Adult School 
Barbara Pregmon, Student Services 
Craig Pridmore, Golden Valley Middle 
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Gerda Profant, Arroyo Valley High 
Virginia Pryze, Cypress Elementary 
Marcia Purcell, Learning Handicapped 
Neil Purdie, Building Services 
Jose Ramirez, Building Services 
Linda Reno, Nutrition Services 
Arthur Reyes, Salinas Elementary 
David Rivera, E. Neal Roberts Elementary 
Richard Roy, Salinas Elementary 
Lynne Rumpf, SMART 
Cheryl Russell, Parkside Elementary 
Irene Sanchez, Special Education 
Janet Seaton, Del Vallejo Middle 
Sandy Simpson, Educational Services 

Erlinda Stabley, Thompson Elementary 
Carolyn Stacks, Belvedere Elementary 
Patricia Starr, Highland-Pacific Elementary 
Julia Swallows, Golden Valley Middle 
Gary Thompson, Chavez Middle 
Kenneth Todhunter, Cajon High 
John Torres, Golden Valley Middle 
Mary Ann Vincent, Salinas Elementary 
Burrietta White, Arroyo Valley High 
Calvin White, Cajon High 
Patricia Williams, Burbank Elementary 
Gwendolyn Young, Pacific High 
Helen Young, Hunt Elementary 
 

 
SESSION THREE - Closing 

 
3.0 - Adjournment 
 
By the affirmative vote of the members, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
 
The next regular meeting of the Board of Education of the San Bernardino City Unified School 
District will be held on Tuesday, May 20, 2008, at 5:30 p.m. in the Community Room of the 
Board of Education Building, 777 North F Street, San Bernardino. 


